
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
loved one's passing as a way to ensure our community 
will thrive well into the future.   

The Epiphany of the Lord                                        8 January 2017 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 404 5514 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651 3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, 860 651 7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, 860 352 2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
  

REL ED classes, K-10 resume today, Sunday,  
Jan. 8th! 
 
Confirmation I & II meet today, Sunday,  
Jan. 8th. The Saints Essay will be assigned at 
this class. 
 
REL ED class will not meet on Sunday,  
Jan. 15th due to the MLK weekend. Classes  
resume on Sunday, Jan. 22nd. 
 
GRADE 8 Class Mass is Sunday, Jan. 22nd at 
5pm. All 8th graders are expected to attend.  

 
 
 

 

¶ Saturday, January 7th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Connor Johnson, requested by the Linehan Family; 

¶ Sunday, January 8th@ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Anthony Drapelick; requested by Marlyce Rooney; 

¶ Sunday, January 8th@ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Jim Gordon, requested by Steve & Lisa Cerchia;  

¶ Sunday, January 8th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for 
 Bernard J. Lavins, requested by  
 the Jon Rooney Family; 

¶ Monday, January 9th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Lewis Edmund Brucker, requested by his family;  

¶ Tuesday, January 10th @ 8:30 am Mass  
 Rev. Thomas B. Campion; 

¶ Wednesday, January 11th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Special Intention; 

¶ Friday, January 13th@ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Charles Deye, requested by his family; 

¶ Saturday, January 14th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Miguel Ceron, 6th anniversary,  
 requested by his family; 

¶ Sunday, January 15th@ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Beverly Lapioli, requested by 
 Myles & Julia McCabe; 

¶ Sunday, January 15th@ 11:00 am Mass for  
 John Monteleone, 3rd anniversary,  
 requested by his family; 

¶ Sunday, January 15th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for 
 Noreen Fitzgerald, requested by the Barry Family. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection for December 25th  
Weekly Collection:               $11,461.74 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $  1,474.24 
    Envelopes                          $  9,987.50 
Cathedraticum*                   -$     630.40 
School Tax*                         -$     630.40 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for 526.51 
services to the parish. 
 

Christmas Collectionééé.$28,828.00 
 

Due to an early bulletin  
submission deadline  

the financial information for January 1st 
weekend will be in next weekõs bulletin. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
 

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

 Sunday, January 8th after 11:00 Mass—A brief 
informational meeting will be held for all those teens and 
parents who would like information on Steubenville East 
Conference that will take place on July 14-16 at  
UMass-Lowell this summer.  This is a Conference  
attended by 3000 Catholic teens who will gather for a 
weekend of speakers, Christian music, prayer, small group 
gatherings and more. A St Catherine/St Bernard group will 
travel together to the conference. Registration begins in 
January and the conference will sell out by Feb. 1st.  
 FRIDAY NIGHT, January 13, 6:00 pm,  
St. Catherine Kitchen Piece Meal/Peace Meal–Join us on 
a Friday evening in winter. Together we will prepare  
dinner in the kitchen, set the table and then share a feast 
together. PLEASE RSVP to Mrs. Pluta if you would like 
to attend so that proper meal preparations can be made.  
Each participant will be asked to bring something, “their 
piece” to add to our meal preparation. 
 Sunday, January 22nd, TWO EVENTS: 
5:00 pm—Mission Team Meeting for teens and  
chaperones who will be attending the trip to Dover,  
Delaware this June. 
6:00 pm—Regular Youth Group begins in Russell Hall 
Join us tonight for an inspirational talk and discussion on 
the topic, “Stories of Faith and Courage.ò  
 
REMINDER ï Registration for the March  
Mini-Mission trip to Boston is due February 1, 2017. 

 
 

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

 Monday, January 23, 7:00, Russell Hall—
Winter service project! Tonight we will be working on a 
project to benefit children in foster homes. New 7th and 8th 
graders are welcome. Pizza will be served at 7:00p.m.  
Bring a friend. 

 

As we bring our Christmas Season to a close,  

let us keep our hearts open to prayer and  

remember those in our parish family who are 

sick: let us pray that our Lord will heal them 

and bring comfort to them and to their families. 

Amen!  



   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

 
Eucharistic Minister Training  
 On Saturday, 14 January 2017 at 10 a.m.,  
St. Catherine of Siena Parish will hold a training  
session for new Eucharistic Ministers.  The training 
takes place in the church and will comsist of  
liturgical, theological and practical/logistical  
understandings and roles of the Eucharistic  
Minister in service at Mass. 
 If you would like to be part of the training and 
would like to serve our parish and God by being a EM, 
please call the parish office (658 1642) or speak  
directly to Fr. Michael to find out more information. 
 For those who are interested in serving our 
parish in this ministry, please know that service 
means serving God by fulfilling a role within the 
Church. Ministry is always at the service of the greater  good.  
 For practical purposes, individuals may  
schedule themselves for ministry service. Our parish 
uses Ministry Pro which is a automated, computerized 
service whereby the individual lists dates and times he 
or she is available for service, keeping in mind that 
each and every Mass requires a certain number of 
(lay) EMs. With biographical information, the system 
them schedules you accordingly, matching family 
members as well as dates and Mass times for  
intra-family convenience. Lisa Cerchia in the parish 
office can acquaint you with the details of scheduling 
your availability in align with our EM needs.  
Thank you! 
 

The Epiphany of the Lord 
 It is said that at one time the Church of the 
Nativity in Bethlehemñwhich dates from the 6th  
centuryñhad a façade complete with a painting of the 
Magi dressed in Persian robes. In the 7th century 
when Persian armies attacked Bethlehem, the armies 
would stop and see the Magi (sages) dressed like  
Persians and spare the Church any damage or  
pillaging.  
 Todayõs first reading from Isaiah speaks to us 
of all the nations of the world coming with their gifts 
to honor God. He speaks of all peoples being co-heirs 
fo God. Matthewõs Gospel on this Sunday is a gospel 
that was written to a mixed communityñpeople of 
different ethnicities and religionsñparticularly  
Gentiles and Jew, and as  people looked around and 
saw different looking folks from themselves, Matthew 
wanted òthemó to know they were included. 
 The Church asks us this weekend to consider  

our local situation in this respect. How do we see  
people who are different looking from ourselves and 
how do we welcome them? Do you believe Him to be 
the King of the Universe and do we see Godõs  
promises for all being fulfilledñas God desiresñ in 
every age? What is our role in this wonderful plan of 
God? 
 As we celebrate the Epiphany of the Lord, we 
are called to remember the Church and her teachings 
on God and salvation: He is the God of all creation and 
offers salvation to all who believe in Him and live their 
lives according to His teachingsñall within their  
human condition and the sacramental power and 
graces of His Church. What we are called to do is to 
be open to all peoples and welcome them in to the  
faith.  How do we accomplish this? 
 With an openness and warmth of heart we  
welcome people to our churches and parishesñJust as 
the Church does in-and-through her corporal works 
of mercy that are meant to benefit all peoples, not just 
Catholic believers and practitioners. But the question 
is òWhat are we welcoming people into?ó The answer 
is the faith which comes to us from God alone, 
through His Only Begotten Son, welcoming them into 
His teachings, rituals, traditions and Traditionsñ
which cannot and must not change to meet any one 
individualõs needs or personal desires. What we are 
called to welcome people, Godõs children, into is the 
faith of Christ and then to teach them  His Truths 
which will save them by offering them Eternal 
Salvation. 
 So as we welcome, teach and invite all to Godõs 
house of worshipñTo His Word, His Sonõs True  
Presence (Eucharist) and to His Love, we must ask 
ourselves as we evaluate and propose our programs 
and ministers: What ògoodó are we really offering  
them? And the only answer we can produce is the 
ògoodó of salvationõs knowledge.  Then in our teaching 
of His Truth and through their use of their Free Will, 
Godõs plan shall be fulfilled in every time and place, in 
every generationñif we adhere to Him and not bend 
to the winds of cultural demands or convenience. 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 



 
 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

JANUARY  
-Sun, 8thðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 8thðSteubenville East Meeting, RH, 12 noon. 

-Sun, 8thðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Sun, 8thðConfirmation 1 & 2, all rooms, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 9thðConfession, Church, 7 p.m. 

-Mon, 9thðParish Council, Library, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 10thðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 10thðRCIA, Library, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 10thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

-Wed. 11thðTexas HoldôEm, RH, 6:30 p.m. 

-Thurs, 12thðGirl Scouts, RH, 7 p.m. 

-Fri, 13thðPiecemeal, RH, 6 p.m. 

-Sat, 14thðEucharistic Minister Training, Church, 10 a.m. 

-Sun, 15thðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 15thðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Mon, 16thðWomenôs Club, RH, 7 p.m. 

      -Tues, 17thðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

      -Tues, 17thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

      -Sat, 21stðFeed the Hungry 

      -Sat, 21stðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9 am. 

      -Sun, 22nd,ðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

      -Sun, 22ndðGrade 8 Mass, 5 p.m. 

      -Sun, 22ndðMission Trip Meeting, RH, 5 p.m. 

      -Sun, 22ndðSenior High Youth Ministry, RH, 6 p.m. 

      -Mon, 23rdðNo Confession 

      -Mon, 23rdðJr. High Youth Ministry, RH, 7 p.m. 

      -Mon, 23rdðPrayer Shawl, Library, 7 p.m. 

      -Tues, 24thðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

      -Tues, 24thðRCIA, Library, 7 p.m. 

      -Tues, 24thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

      -Wed, 25thðSnow date for Womenôs Club event, RH, 7 p.m. 

      -Thurs, 26thðGirl Scouts, RH, 7 p.m. 

      -Sat, 28thð Winter Cocktail Party, RH  

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry PartnersñSaint Catherine Pantry Partners 
will distribute fresh and frozen groceries on January 21 
from the vestibule at St. Catherine. Any personal  
orders need to be received by January 14. Envelopes 
can be found in the vestibule and the atrium. Please 
indicate on the envelope if the donation is for your  
family to pick up and we will contact you on the Sunday 
prior. Thank you for your generous donations. 

WOMENõS CLUB  
Monday, January 16th Meeting, 7pm, in  
Russell Hall. The St. Catherine Holy Land  
Pilgrims provide a narrative pictorial travelogue 
of their October, 2016 journey. Snow date, if  
necessary, Wednesday, January 25th. 

Marriage help—If your marriage has become troubled and 
stressed, unloving or uncaring; even if you are divorced or  
separated but want to try again, the Retrouvaille program can 
help. Retrouvaille provides tools to communicate better, resolve 
conflicts fairly, and re-discover why you fell in love. The next 
local Retrouvaille weekend is January 20-22, 2017. For  
information, call confidentially 1-800-470-2230, email 
helds4marriage@gmail.com or go to our Website 
www.helpourmarriage.com for information & registration. 

Marriage Celebration ñThe 10th 

annual Archdiocesan Marriage Enrichment 

Celebration will be held on Sat., Feb. 4, 

2017, from 5:00 -9:00 p.m. at Mary Our 
Queen Church, 248 Savage St., Plantsville, 

CT . Come celebrate our Sacrament with  

other married couples for Mass, prayer, and a 

good deal of laughter focusing on the theme: 

"Weddings, Wines and Miraculous Times:  
Jesus’ Gift at Cana". The cost is $25.00 per 

couple and includes dinner and a wine  

tasting. To register contact Tom and  

Donna Finn at 860-621-7858, or email to  

dfinnmspt@sbcglobal.net. Please R.S.V.P. by  

Jan. 29, 2017 . Sponsored by the Family Life 
Office and Catholic Engaged Encounter.  

The annual Texas Hold em  
Poker Tournament will be held on  
Wednesday evening January 11th,  
6:30 p.m. in Russell Hall, sponsored 
by the Men’s Club. All adult  

parishioner’s are invited—bring along 
a friend or neighbor. Tournament will 
follow pizza & beverage. Questions? 
Call Tony Pereira,  860-658-1478 or 
email tony@clear-simple.com. Please 
RSVP to Steve Cerchia so that we 

have a head-count for the food, scerchia@comcast.net. 
Thank you! 

Always celebrate His Birth and Resurrection. 

tel:(800)%20470-2230
mailto:helds4marriage@gmail.com
http://www.helpourmarriage.com/
mailto:dfinnmspt@sbcglobal.net
mailto:tony@clear-simple.com


End of Bulletin 
Information on this page is not printed 

Church:  St. Catherine of Siena 
 
City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
 
Account #  04-0523 
 
Run #   
 
Routing Code:  O 
 
Phone:  860.658.1642 
 
Fax:   888.297.3134  
 
Contact:  Lisa Cerchia 

 


